TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
AUGUST 8, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Houghton, Hein, Martel and Spencer
Absent:  None
Alternates:  Barr
Others:  Bill Briggs

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by roll call showing all members present, with Mr. Spencer arriving approximately 7:08PM.
2. Motion by Houghton to approve the Minutes of July 11, 2012 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.
3.  Spencer reported no change since last month from the Planning Commission as they have not yet met for the month of August.
4. Martel had nothing to report from the Township Board.
5. ZBA Policies and Procedures:  Procedures were discussed as they relate to the Zoning Administrator.  It was stressed that the Board wants all information completed on the application, even if it does not appear to be relevant.  Briggs was asked to get appeals into the hands of the ZBA as soon as possible, and he agreed he can email the material as well as mail a packet.  Site visitation was discussed, with the option of Keelan and Houghton doing the initial inspection versus the Zoning Administrator.  In the instance of next month’s variance request, after visiting the site, Houghton created a list of missing information.  This list could be given to Briggs, who could contact the property owner and ask them to supply the missing data within some kind of time frame.  The ability to comply within the timeline would then determine when the variance would be heard.  Spencer’s comment was he believes it’s the Zoning Administrator’s job to make sure an application is complete, not the Chair or Secretary.  After further discussion, the Board agreed they want all information on the application complete, including the drawing.  Discussion then concentrated on the need to meet all four criteria to grant a variance.  The opinion received from the township attorney was yes, law mandates it, but Martel asked where in the law it is stated.  The Motion by Spencer that all 4 criteria in 18.06, A, B, C, and D, are required to be met was seconded by Houghton.  During discussion it was decided to pursue a second legal opinion.  The Motion by Martel to table the original motion, pending a second legal opinion, was seconded and defeated, 3-2.  The original Motion was restated by Keelan, that all four criteria under 18.06 A, B, C and D be satisfied to grant a variance and the motion carried 4-1, roll call vote, with Martel casting the nay vote.  It was agreed to hear the request, have finding of fact, and then look at the four criteria.  They consult the memo from Houghton/Martel on modifications to be made to 18.06, which spell out the procedure to follow when hearing a variance.  During discussion it was realized it should be section 20.06, not 18.06.  The Motion by Houghton the ZBA take this proposal and authorize it to be submitted to the secretary of the Planning Commission with the recommendation the PC consider it as an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance was seconded and passed 5-0.   Spencer will forward this to the PC.
6. There were no Concerns of the Public.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary
